
 

 

WQ.96/2022 

 

WRITTEN QUESTION TO THE MINISTER FOR THE ENVIRONMENT  

BY DEPUTY M. TADIER OF ST. BRELADE 

QUESTION SUBMITTED ON MONDAY 7th MARCH 2022 

ANSWER TO BE TABLED ON MONDAY 14th MARCH 2022 

 

 

Question 

 

“Further to concerns I have raised about the wall surrounding Field B139 in St. Brelade (Parcq du Pont 

Marquet), has either the Minister or his officers inspected the wall and, if so, has it been assessed as being 

in an acceptable state of repair and safe under the relevant legislation; and if it has been assessed as being 

not safe and in an acceptable state, what steps will he take to ensure that action is taken by the owner or 

their agents to repair the wall?” 

 
 

 

 

Answer 

 

 

I have instructed officers to visit the area this week and, if necessary, liaise with the Parish of St. Brelade.  

The officers will update the Deputy when this has taken place. As Minister I will need to avoid direct 

involvement in case the matter becomes a live compliance case and the subject of a future appeal, which I 

would need to determine. 

 

 

 


